March 8, 1982

The March Meeting of the Town Board was held at the Town hall. Chairman Smith called the meeting to order at 7:35. All present.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and amended to state there was no activity from the Planning Board. Accepted.

The treasurer report was accepted as read.

Bills were presented. Johnson made a motion to pay all the bills out of the general fund, seconded by Kadlec and passed.

Gary Valeck of 250<sup>th</sup> Street requested a permit for a 26 x 40 pole shed to replace an existing pole shed. Johnson's motion to grant seconded by Sauber was passed.

Richard Lee then asked for a permit to build a 32 x 40 pole barn. Johnson's motion seconded by Kadlec's was passed.

John Barr of Country Side Kennels made a request for a renewal of his special use permit that is to expire next month. He was told to appear at that time.

Johnson made a motion to rescind the motion to carry liability insurance on the Castle Rock School as Joe Auge is already carrying insurance on the building. Seconded by Sauber. All in favor.

Johnson Bros on 215<sup>th</sup> St. have requested the help of the Town Board at a public hearing at Hastings to get some of their property removed from the public water and wetlands classification. Johnson's made a motion that the clerk send a letter to the three members of the Board of the Waters and Wetlands and ask them to remove their land from the map and send a copy to Johnson Bros. Seconded by Sauber. All in favor.

Some communications were read by Smith.

The clerk presented the City of Lakeville Fire Department Contract. Johnson made a motion to pay half the yearly fee (\$3,000.00) seconded by Sauber. All in favor.

Smith read a letter from the Devine Redeemer Hospital billing us for service for Eureka. It was suggested that someone check into this matter.

Johnson made a contract about a joint venture with Lakeville on using the same building inspector. Johnson made a motion to lay the matter over to a later date.

Sauber made a motion to send a letter of appreciation to the County Commissioner for their efforts to oppose the establishing of sludge and ash sites. Seconded by Johnson. All agreed.

The board adopted the agenda for the annual meeting March 9. They recommended an appropriation of \$73,000.00 for 1983.

Johnson then presented a plot plan for his farm. He wanted it registered at this meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 9:50